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Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to a brand new school year! After what has been a really difficult time, we are excited to welcome your children back. We hope you all had a fantastic summer! Class Two will begin the year with a new topic about ‘Our World.’
Reminders
Spellings:  Class 2 spellings will be given out on a Friday and they will be quizzed on them the following Friday. Your child’s spelling lists are now uploaded on our school website and on the Spelling Shed app weekly so please encourage your child to practise at home, both verbally and in written form as well as through the fun games available on the Spelling Shed app. Your child’s spelling score will be recorded weekly in their homework diary. Year 1 will have five selected spellings and year 2 will have 10. 
Homework Diaries: Homework diaries are checked on a Friday in class 2 but should be in school daily. Please use the diaries to record your child’s reading at home and please sign the diary weekly. If you choose to use the diary as a form of communication, please encourage you child to show the teacher the message to ensure it is seen. We will endeavour to check through each diary daily but due to time constraints, this may not always be possible.
Homework: This term, due to schools closing during the lockdown period, it is vital that children focus on the fundamental learning skills of reading, spelling and times-tables recall. Please check the ‘Homework’ section of the school website weekly to find your child’s homework tasks.
Reading: Your child should bring their reading book to school daily. Reading books should be read each night for a minimum of 10 minutes with a focus on fiction stories. All reading at home should be recorded in the children’s diaries and signed by a parent/carer daily. It is important that your child writes the name of the book and the pages that they have read. The children are listened to read in Guided Reading each week. 
Water bottles:  Each child should have a water bottle in school that is clearly named. The children can have a drink from these at any time throughout the school day. Due to the current circumstances, water bottles will be sent home daily to be cleaned. Please ensure these are returned for the following school day. 
Uniform: Please ensure that all uniform, especially jumpers and cardigans are clearly labelled with your child’s name inside.  Ties are expected to be worn with shirts or alternatively your child can wear a polo shirt. Where possible, please ensure clothing has the Anson logo. 
PE:  Please ensure that your child has an Anson PE top in their house colour and PE shorts. PE will be on Monday and Tuesdays, so please make sure that your child brings in their kit at the beginning of the week.  Swimming will not take place this academic year. 
Open Door Policy: Due to current circumstances, if you have any issues, please contact the school office so we can arrange a mutually convenient telephone appointment to discuss any problems. 

Can you also ensure that you read, complete and sign the permission forms on pages 5, 6 and 7 in your child’s homework diary. 
Kind Regards

Mrs Love and Mrs Sumner
Class 2’s Teacher and Teaching A
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English:


Following on from our non-fiction writing about ‘Big Cats’, we will be researching the genre of biographies and writing a recount about the life of the British Jamaican nurse, Mary Seacole..


Our class read will take us into the magical land of the Faraway tree and Enchanted Wood by the classic children’s author Enid Blyton and then for our fiction and narrative work, we will be reading 


‘The Tales of Peter Rabbit’ by Beatrix Potter


We will then write a piece in the style of this author making sure we include capital letters, finger spaces and punctuation alongside conjunctions, adjectives, expanded noun phrases and imperative Verbs





Inspirational Women in History.





Mathematics:


Year 1 – Geometry, position and direction, place value within 100, money and time.


Year 2 – Telling the time, time problem solving, measurement – mass, capacity, temperature.  Addition and subtraction problem solving.








Games & PE


Athletics.


Sports Day practice.











Design & Technology


We will be designing, making and flying kites





French:


Vocabulary associated with travel and holidays.  Also we will find out about Paris.





Science:


In science this term, we will be conducting some investigations based upon the work of famous scientists.  We will find out about Isaac Newton, Alexander Graham Bell and Alexander Flemming.





Religious Education:


‘How I can make a difference in the world’


Examining how Christians work together to make life better for each other.





History


In our History unit we will be researching the life of Florence Nightingale.  We will find out when she lived and be able to place her on our timeline.  We will find out about how she made life better for the soldiers in the Crimean War and how her legacy still exists today in modern times.








P.E:


Health Related Exercise and Football.





Computing:


We will be learning how to stay safe whilst using the internet.  We will also be learning how to use a branching database.  





French:





Introductions and simple commands.  





Religious Education:


Creation Story  





P.E:


Swimming, Rugby and Hockey. 





Music:


We will be learning how to appraise different types of music 





P4C


Friendship and tolerance.  








